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Cont... 

It was an honour to be elected President of History Redcliffe at the Annual 

General Meeting in August. 

We are grateful to Errol for the sterling job he has done as President for the 

past seven years. With the assistance of a strong , competent and committed 

Committee , I can only hope to keep our Society running smoothly for the next 

twelve months. 

The 22/23 Committee are listed in this Newsletter. 

Excitement is mounting for the Sands of Time local and family history 

conference to be held in October. It is a great honour for History Redcliffe to 

be hosting this Conference. We ask you to spread the word to all your family 

and friends so that the sessions are filled. More details later in this publication. 

We had to say "goodbye" to Claudia from Redcliffe Museum recently. Claudia 

now works for Sunshine Coast Regional Council as the Curator of Bankfoot 

House, Glasshouse Mountains. We are hoping to arrange a bus trip to 

Bankfoot House in the New Year. Watch this space. 

Some members enjoyed a very pleasant morning tea at Clontarf CWA Hall to 

celebrate the 100th birthday of the QCWA. (See image on page 2.) We were 

warmly welcomed and captivated by a 'Q and A' session they ran with a long 

time member who, due to her husband's occupation, lived in many country 

towns in Queensland. Companionship and stimulating company were always 

found at the local QCWA. During this time, she discovered that one of her 

children was dyslexic, and the local QCWA were instrumental in obtaining 

special teachers to help with this difficulty. 

Following on from Errol's report in the last Newsletter, we have now 

purchased an EFT machine. This will be invaluable anywhere we are selling our 

merchandise. Folk just don't carry cash these days! 

Your committee is putting the program of Guest Speakers together for next 

year. Suggestions are always welcome from our membership. We could also 

http://www.historyredcliffe.com.au/
mailto:info@historyredcliffe.com.au
http://www.historyredcliffe.com.au
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PRESIDENT’S REPORT (cont.) 

run a 'Q and A' type session, if you know someone who may be willing to share their knowledge/

experiences. 

The Committee is now Meeting on the 3rd Wednesday of each month at 9.30am in the History Den at the 

rear of Redcliffe Museum. Please don't hesitate to bring up any matters, suggestions, concerns etc. we 

would love to hear from you. 

It is pleasing to feel that Spring might be approaching. 

I'm sure, like me, you have all found this winter very 

chilly. I suppose we will soon be complaining about 

the heat! 

Keep well everyone until next time. 

Janet

BY MARGARET HARDING 

RESEARCH REPORT 

Local Government...Snippets 
 
As per a supplement to the Queensland Government Gazette of 4th June 1862, the Proclamation 
read Redcliff Agricultural Reserve. The Divisional Boards Act of 1879 created divisional boards…
74 of them outside the large municipalities. 
 
The 1880s were the ‘land boom’ days in Redcliffe when agricultural portions were then termed 
‘estates’. Many of our land owners lived in Brisbane and after a couple of public meetings, the 
second one held in Humpybong in 1885 resulted in separation from the Caboolture Division.  
The sub division included  “The Parish of Redcliffe” comprising our older suburbs. 
 
Mr Slaughter says the name “Redcliffe” was in use in official departments by 1878.  Evidently 
the spelling was altered by a government official….an error or intentional? 

Reference 
Slaughter, Leslie E. (1959) Redcliffe’s 160 Years, Redcliffe Town Council. 

In recent months Rae, Janet and I have provided “Walk/Talks” in Redcliffe’s CBD to various groups.  
 
Information on Deception Bay was emailed to a ‘new’ MBRIT bus tour guide, and written documents were 
left in the Museum for her to borrow.   
 
Information and photos of the Mullet Boat in the Museum were supplied to staff. 
 
The following notes were emailed to an enquirer regarding the name Redcliff. 

QCWA Centenary morning tea. 
(L-R: Pat Gee, Ann Hangar, Pat Spillman, Helen Young, Janet 

Franklin) 
Image courtesy of Janet Franklin 
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THE STORY BEHIND THE WROUGHT IRON COT  

BY MARGARET HARDING 

John Garsden and his wife Katherine arrived in 

NSW c1860 and came to Queensland some time 

before the end of 1864, where they settled 

permanently.  Two children, Walter and Mary, 

(who became Mary Burton) were born in New 

South Wales, and four boys and 2 girls were born in 

Queensland. 

John, while living at East Brisbane, noticed an 

auction sale of land at Scarborough, and with his 

youngest child Richard, aged 12, came by boat and 

purchased portion 241, known as Griffith’s Estate, 

on the south east border of Griffith Road.  He 

erected a wooden holiday house there for the 

family. 

An 1878 map shows that a James Mitchell was the 

original owner of portions 241, 240, 239 and 230, 

coastal land at Queens Beach North. Osbourne 

Street divides portions 241 and 240.  Later, John 

sold parts of allotments and when Prince Edward 

Parade was constructed c1921, it crossed 

Osbourne Street. 

The house appears to have been inherited by the 

eldest daughter Mary Burton (37 perches), hence 

the name Burton Cottage.  Richard bought the 

property from Mary in 1923 for £300 plus £1 per 

week for a year so thereafter his family had a 

permanent holiday home, a contrast to the climate 

in Pratten on the Darling Downs where he was a 

school teacher.  Here the family cot makes its first 

appearance. Richard and his wife Anne purchased 

it in 1905/06.  Their four sons James, Stan, Clyde 

and Allan used it. 

Association with the land that John Garsden 

purchased in the 1880s lasted for well over 110 

years.  Richard continued his teaching career.  His 

last school was Aspley State School in Brisbane 

where he was Principal.  His son Clyde and wife 

Auriol moved into the house that had been Burton 

Cottage in 1946, shortly after the end of World War 

II.  They reared three daughters and a son who 

slept in the cot.  Clyde used to commute to his 

place of employment in Brisbane.   

The family lived in the original home until 1973, by 

which time the house was over 80 years old and 

was suffering from the effects of termite 

infestation.  Clyde and Auriol built a two-storey 

brick house (1 Griffith Road) next door and the old 

house was dismantled.  Auriol joined the Redcliffe 

Historical Society in 1996/1997.  After Clyde’s 

death on 27 May 1980 she resided in the family 

home until 2000, when she moved into a villa at 

BallyCara Retirement Village.  Auriol was born on 

14 January 1917 and passed away on 5 September 

2009. 

Two of Auriol’s daughters added to the list make 

another seven children who used the family 
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heirloom.  After it was restored in 1982 another 

three of the fifth generation slept in the cot before 

new regulations stipulated a narrower space 

between the railings. 

THE STORY BEHIND THE WROUGHT IRON COT (cont.) 

References 

(2001) Humpybong and After,  16:9,85-6. Source: Allan J Garsden.     

Talks with family who donated the Cot to Redcliffe Museum, as mentioned in previous Research Report. 

According to Looking at the Landscape book written by Pat Gee, John Garsden was one of the best known 

figures in municipal government in South Brisbane where he was mayor in 1900.  He purchased land in 

Redcliffe in 1888 and had a house at Queens Beach in the early 1900s known as Burton’s Cottage. 

 

Editor’s note: Despite our best efforts, no image of the cot could be sourced to accompany this article. 

In August 1993, the Redcliffe City Council invited 
the Redcliffe Historical Society to set up a display 
for an indefinite period in one of the rooms at the 
Entertainment Centre.  This led to the 
establishment of The Gallery which was opened to 
the public in December 1993. 
 
On 13 April 1994, at an evening function at the 
Entertainment Centre, the Society’s Gallery was 
officially opened by the Mayor, Alderman Barry 
Bolton.  On that occasion the Society launched an 
appeal for public sponsorship of the proposed 
museum building. 
 
After five months the building fund had reached a 
total of $63,425.  This included $40,000 which had 
been donated by the Redcliffe City Council, $3000 

from the Rotary Club of Redcliffe City and 
numerous smaller amounts donated by various 
organisations, schools and individuals.

DOWN THROUGH THE YEARS 

BY MARGARET HARDING 

Shirley Markham and Auriol Garsden at the launch. (13/04/1994) 

 Image courtesy Ian Harding. 

Reference 
Redcliffe Historical Society Inc. Thirty Years 1967-1997. 



 

5 

MORETON BAY HISTORY SEMINAR 

BY JANET FRANKLIN 

History Redcliffe members representing the 

society at Moreton Bay History Seminar, 

19/05/2022. (L-R) Helen Young, Pat Gee, 

Ann Hangar. 

Image courtesy Janet Franklin. 

On Thursday 19th May, Pat Gee , Ann Hanger, 

Helen Young and myself attended the Moreton Bay 

History Seminar, held at the Morayfield Sports & 

Event Centre. 

After a moving Welcome to Country by Maroochy 

Berambah we were introduced to our first speaker 

of the day - Dr Ray Kerkhove. Ray is currently 

Historian-in-residence at Sunshine Coast Council. 

His speciality is 19th century Aboriginal site history 

and culture of southern Queensland. 

We heard of a distinguished Aboriginal Elder called 

Dalaipi who assisted the Petrie family of pioneers. 

Next to the podium was Jan Richardson a PhD 

candidate at Griffith University. Jan's special 

interest is non-indigenous ethnic minorities in 

Queensland before 1860. Jan gave a very 

interesting presentation describing the harsh 

conditions of the 15yr Penal Settlement in 

Queensland, and going into more detail on 2 of the 

female prisoners. 

Dr Margaret Kowald from Lost Brisbane then spoke 

on all the Heritage Listed sites in MBRC area...so 

our beloved Redcliffe got a few mentions ! 

After lunch , we were entertained by Leena Salem 

and her 2 musicians. Leena gave a wonderful 

presentation in song and storytelling , of her life. A 

childhood in Singapore with aspirations to become 

a star!  Leena now calls Australia home and indeed, 

finished with that very song. 

The final presentation of the day was Greg Hallam 

who works as a historian for Qld Rail. Greg 

described the Labour Day train disaster from May 

1947 at Camp Mountain when a crowded picnic 

train derailed on a sharp curve while travelling at 

excessive speed. Unfortunately, Greg was unable 

to leave his home in Toowoomba (Covid) so his was 

a Zoom presentation. 

During the breaks we were able to visit the other 

various History societies from our region, which is 

always interesting. 

There was quite a bit of interest in our table also, 

where we had some books, pamphlets etc on 

display.  
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A SALUTE TO QUOTA 

BY MARGARET HARDING 

A salute to all Quota ladies…65 years of 

fundraising to provide assistance to the Redcliffe 

community. 

The Quota Club of Redcliffe celebrates its 65th 

Anniversary this year and marked the occasion 

with a large Birthday Cake at its Craft and Gift Fair 

on Saturday, 11th June.  The Mayor of Moreton 

Bay Regional Council, Mr Peter Flannery, and 

Federal member Luke Howarth praised the 

continued dedication of members.  

Now a club of 20 members, compared with 24 at 

its charter in April 1957, the club has a record of 

207 members on its books who have worked hard 

to serve the community 

of Redcliffe for 65 

years. Quota’s first 

project in 1958 was a 

mothers’ and babies’ 

rest room at the 

Redcliffe Jetty 

entrance, and a 

recent one (2021/22) 

is providing 

Soundfield systems 

to Peninsula primary schools which assist hearing-

impaired children.  Various organisations helped 

over the years include the Bush Children’s Home, 

the Blue Nursing Service and Hummingbird 

House hospice. Other endeavours include the 

provision of a shelter and barbecue at Woody 

Point’s Quota Place and playing a major part in 

Margate Bingo for nearly 25 years.  After the 

closure of the Hall in Huntington Court c2007 

the ladies graciously availed themselves of the 

offer by Redcliffe Leagues Club to run raffles 

there. 

Quota gained Gold Benefactor status of the 

Redcliffe Museum with a donation of $15000 in 

2001 to provide the inaugural educational 

feature…. Stepping Stones that highlighted the 

history of the schools on the Peninsula.  

Displays then changed intermittently to focus 

on an individual school which brought much 

pride and enjoyment to the school children.  

Redcliffe Museum 1st birthday (27/10/2002) 

Back: James Houghton, inaugural President of the Historical Society. 

Left: Jean Houghton and Meg Rogers, Quota charter members in 1957 

and Roslyn Rogers. The ladies were members of the Historical Society 

also.  

Image courtesy of Ian Harding. 
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8TH MEDALLION 

Here is your chance to own a little piece of Redcliffe History. 

This year History Redcliffe are releasing the  8th limited edition medallion 

depicting  “Sammy Bell”. Memorial - 1913. 

Boama or Sammy Bell as he became known was 
adored by locals and supported himself by 
getting oysters and crabs for residents and 
visitors and could be seen amusing visitors 
with well known songs and dances for 
pennies at Woody Point Jetty.  His 
Memorial Stone, pictured below was paid 
for by local residents! 
 
In 2014 research and community consultation 
by History Redcliffe identified ten suitable 
subjects of Redcliffe historic importance to be 
displayed on ten medallions with each one released annually from 2015 to 2024.  The year 2024 will 
mark 200 years of European settlement in Queensland at Redcliffe. 
 

Seven medallions have been released previously; the first “The Brig Amity 1824” was produced and 
released in 2015; subsequently “The Red Cliffs 1799” in 2016”,  “Redcliffe Jetty 1922” in 2017,  “SS 
Koopa 1911” in 2018,  “Redcliffe Anzac Memorial Avenue 1925” in 2019,  “Hornibrook Bridge Portal 
1935” in 2020 and “Redcliffe Coat of Arms 1959-2008”. 
 
The medallions are 99% Australian silver designed by local artist Shea Charlish and produced by Perth 
Mint.  Each of the 250 limited edition collectible medallions is issued with a Certificate of Authenticity.  
This is a great opportunity to collect a Piece of Redcliffe’s historical memorabilia! 

 

For further information please email: secretary@historyredcliffe.com.au   

Phone Treasurer: 0411 547 004 

Epitaph 
 

A Tribute from  
Woody Point friends 

Sammy Bell  
(Boama) 

Who died Feb 2nd 1913 
The last of his tribe. 

mailto:secretary@historyredcliffe.com.au
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HERITAGE & MUSEUMS UPDATE 

BY HELEN COSSINS 

 
 
 

 

Exhibitions 

Hello! 

12 May 2022 - 10 Oct 2022 

Redcliffe Museum 
 
Do you know that social connections can make us live longer? They teach us empathy and help us feel 

happier and secure in the world. 

Celebrate the spirit of connection in the 

Imaginarium at Redcliffe Museum. Visitors are 

encouraged to participate in activities that 

create connections inside the museum and 

beyond.  

Share an old school string telephone, map 

your global networks, reach out to 

neighbourhood pen pals and learn new ways 

to greet each other. 

Push up your happiness meter by stopping in to say Hello! 

*Museum is open Wed–Fri 10am–4pm, Sat–Sun 10am–3pm 

 
 

It’s personal 

11 Jun 2022 - 9 Oct 2022 

Redcliffe Museum 
 
Every day men and women apply lotions, 

groom their hair and carry out hidden 

beauty regimes to present themselves to 

the world. Have you ever considered why 

and how technology, social attitudes and 

politics have shaped the products we 

use? 

Take a step inside the world of intimate objects and personal effects where nothing is taboo. Discover the 

makeup style of the 1920s adventurous woman, how First World War nurses transformed personal 

hygiene and the meaning behind men’s beards.  

Exhibition developed by Moreton Bay Regional Council. 



 

9 

HERITAGE & MUSEUMS UPDATE (cont.) 

Shadow Makers 

29 Jul 2022 - 23 Oct 2022 

Pine Rivers Heritage Museum 

There are shadows all around us 

Some are big, and others are small 

Some move mysteriously, while others sit still 

All shadows appear with shining light 

and disappear in deep darkness 

 

What does your shadow look like? Does it 

have a story to tell? 

Explore the magic of light and shadow 

in Shadow Makers. 

Enjoy a host of fun interactive activities including silhouette tracing, making shadow box puppets, 

performing a shadow show and more! 

Exhibition developed by Moreton Bay Regional Council. 

*Museum is open Wed–Sun 10am–3pm 

 

 

Events 

Dating historical photographs 

3 Sep 2022 | 1:00 PM - 3:00 PM - Caboolture Library 

4 Sep 2022 | 11:00 AM - 1:00 PM - Redcliffe Library 

8 Oct 2022 | 10:30 AM - 11:30 AM - Bribie Island Seaside Museum 

 

Many of us have unlabelled 
photographs, but with some detective 
work it is possible to determine an 
approximate time frame in which they 
were taken. In this workshop with 
Helen Smith, participants will be 
equipped with the tools and knowledge 
to interpret photographs.  

 

Image credit: Moreton Bay Regional Council 
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HERITAGE & MUSEUMS UPDATE (cont.) 

Still life social 

25 September 2022 | 01:30 PM - 02:30 PM - Redcliffe Museum 

 

Looking for still-life drawing classes near 

you? Why not make things a bit more 

interesting and come join us for the Still Life 

Social at the Redcliffe Museum! This monthly 

event blends informal museum talks with still

-life drawing sessions in a relaxed and 

friendly environment.  

Held on the last Sunday of every month, 

Redcliffe Museum hosts fun and informative 

one-hour still-life workshops, free and open to the public. Inspired by ever-changing displays of unique 

and eclectic objects from the Museum's collection, this is a great chance to: 

• sharpen your sketching and drawing skills 

• brush up on some local history 

• and make new friends along the way! 

The Still Life Social at Redcliffe Museum is perfect for both beginners and experienced artists, with all 

materials provided, including a top selection of: 

• pencils 

• charcoal 

• drawing paper 

• and drawing boards. 

Light refreshments are also available. Although this is a free event, bookings are essential. 

 

Our Story 

The Redcliffe Library Photographic 
Collection is now available from 
MBRC Local History’s online platform, Our Story: https://ourstory.moretonbay.qld.gov.au  This collection 
of over 2000 photos was held by the Redcliffe Library Service and includes digitised estate maps, aerial 
photos and images from all decades of the 1900s.  
 

 

There are so many things happening across the entire Moreton Bay Region! Please check out the website 

for more exhibitions and events.  

https://www.moretonbay.qld.gov.au   

https://ourstory.moretonbay.qld.gov.au/
https://www.moretonbay.qld.gov.au/
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Feel the excitement at this State Conference!  No matter how digitised our 
society becomes, online events will never replace the advantages of a face-to-
face event.  
 
The 2019 conference in Caloundra was a great hit and this one promises to be 
every bit as good and more! This is your opportunity to personally connect with 
old friends and make new connections at the Sands of Time Conference at the 
Redcliffe Dolphins Leagues Club on 21-23 October, 2022. 
 
And we promise it won’t be all business! Kick back at the Friday Night Welcome 
Function and the Conference Dinner on Saturday evening. Want to join in on the 
fun? Head to the website to register now! 
 
It’s less than 2 months away so check our website for more information on all of 
our speakers and their topics and rush to register while that sweet Early Bird 
price is still available! 

https://sandsoftime.org.au 

https://sandsoftime.org.au
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What’s in it for me? 

Full Conference Registration gives you access to all of the 
sessions on Saturday and Sunday it also includes the Friday 
Night Welcome Function at the Redcliffe RSL, morning tea 
lunch and afternoon tea on Saturday plus morning tea on 
Sunday. A conference bag will be given to all fully registered 
conference delegates. 

You can also choose to register separately for Saturday only or 
Sunday only. 

This Conference is real value for money, with prices going up 
for everything we have managed to keep prices affordable 
while offering a quality event.  We have to thank our 
wonderful sponsors for making this possible. 
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What a welcome! 

Friday Welcome Function will be held at the Redcliffe RSL 
Kokoda Room from 6pm until 8pm with drinks and nibbles 
to be served. 

Redcliffe RSL is located on the beautiful Redcliffe Peninsula 
(just 40 minutes north of Brisbane), with pristine views of 
Moreton Bay and features an array of exciting dining 
options to suit all tastes and budgets, complimented by 
warm, friendly bar and lounge areas. 

This will be our first opportunity to formally greet delegates 
to the Conference. The cost of this function is included in 
the full registration fee for delegates and partners and 
exhibitors are welcome to attend for a charge of $30 per 
person (places are limited to 200). 
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The future of your 
genealogy 

research: no one 
wants it, don’t 

care, planned or 
still dithering 

Murder in the red 
barn – finding 

your family stories 
in newspapers 

and helpful search 
tips 

Where to next? 
Where will 
emerging 

technologies and 
DNA take your 

research? 

Protect yourself 
and your 

research: the 
importance of 

ethics, copyright 
and privacy 

Finding the family 
farm: using land 

records and maps for 
western Queensland 
pastoral properties 

Relationships, 
community and 

unity: learning from 
Aboriginal peoples 
from the past, in 

the present, and for 
the future 

...and many more! 

Moreton Bay 
convicts: find 

out more 

There are so many exciting presentations to 
attend!  

        

Visit our website for the full 
programme details and to 
register. 

https://sandsoftime.org.au/ 

https://sandsoftime.org.au/
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STAYING CONNECTED 

SPONSORS 

Stay connected with us and with each other online and via social media. 

History Redcliffe is grateful for the support of our sponsors. If you wish to become a proud sponsor of 

History Redcliffe, please contact us at info@historyredcliffe.com.au for a sponsorship prospectus. 

www.facebook.com/historyredcliffe 

@historyredcliffe 

www.historyredcliffe.com.au  

If you want to get in touch with us and even submit an article for publication, email us at 

info@historyredcliffe.com.au. 

http://www.wdsurveys.com.au/
https://www.bendigobank.com.au/branch/qld/community-bank-margate/
mailto:info@historyredcliffe.com.au
http://www.facebook.com/historyredcliffe
http://www.instagram.com/historyredcliffe
http://www.historyredcliffe.com.au
mailto:info@historyredcliffe.com.au
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PLEASE JOIN US FOR 

CONFERENCE DINNER 

Saturday, 22nd, October, 2022 
7:00pm 

(pre-dinner drinks from 6:00pm) 

$65.00 per person 
Includes two course meal and complimentary drink on arrival, plus tea and coffee. 

Remember the days of our History Redcliffe Annual Dinners? 

Relive those days by booking your tickets to the  

Sands of Time Conference dinner. 

Catch up with old friends and new and have a  

wonderful night out in a fantastic venue! 

Everyone welcome! 

(even if you can’t make it to the conference) 
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History Redcliffe meets on the first Friday of each month at 2:00pm. Due to the changeable nature of 

COVID-19 restrictions, we are unable to confirm venues at the time of publication.  We feature a guest 

speaker each month to cover a wide variety of topics. Afternoon tea is served on completion of the talk by 

the guest speaker. The meeting recommences after the tea break.  

This is a pleasant environment and Members are encouraged in invite friends as a guest. Visitors are 

made very welcome. 

The Annual General Meeting is held in the month of August each year. 

For details and the venue of our next meeting, please see “For your Diary” on the back page of this 

newsletter OR visit  “Calendar of Events” on our website.  

It’s always a pleasure to welcome new members to our Society.  

PRESIDENT Janet Franklin 
3889 4195 

0490 091 127 
president@historyredcliffe.com.au 

SENIOR VICE 

PRESIDENT 
Rae Frawley 0429 437 884 rae@raeamelda.com 

JUNIOR VICE 

PRESIDENT 
Cheryl Salisbury 

3284 3444 

0408 452 265 
cheryljsalisbury@gmail.com 

TREASURER Patricia Spillman 
3284 5795 

0411 547 004 
basnpat@optusnet.com.au 

SECRETARY Helen Young  secretary@historyredcliffe.com.au 

COMMITTEE Fiona Murgatroyd 0438 741 827 fimur25@gmail.com 

COMMITTEE Ann Hanger 
3880 0914 

0422 285 056 
dahangerkippa@gmail.com 

COMMITTEE MEMBER CONTACT LIST 

MEETINGS 

NEW MEMBERS 

mailto:president@historyredcliffe.com.au
mailto:basnpat@optusnet.com.au
mailto:secretary@historyredcliffe.com.au
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If undeliverable return to 

History Redcliffe 

PO Box 370 

REDCLIFFE    QLD   4020 

 

History Redcliffe does not accept any responsibility for any opinions expressed in this collection of papers. 

MONTH DATE/EVENT GUEST SPEAKER LOCATION* 

September 
2pm Friday 2nd  

General Meeting 

Dr Cliff Pollard 

History of Redcliffe 

Hospital 

Redcliffe Library 

Meeting Room 

October 
2pm Friday 7th  

General Meeting 

John Westwood 
Hornibrook Bridge 

Redcliffe Library 

Meeting Room 

November 
2pm Friday 4th 

General Meeting 

Vivien Harris 

Cribb Island 

Redcliffe Library 

Meeting Room 

December 
2pm Tuesday 6th  

Members’ Christmas 

Function 

No speaker Redcliffe Museum 

 

FOR YOUR DIARY 

* Due to COVID-19 restrictions, meeting venues may be subject to change. All efforts are made to ensure 

that the information regarding meeting venues and speakers is correct at the time of publication. 

Members and guests should consult our website (www.historyredcliffe.com.au) closer to the meeting 

date to check for updates. 

History Redcliffe is committed to reducing our environmental impact.  

Please think before you print. 


